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Mr. Turcott –
 
At the on-site meeting issues with the Quiet Zone Calculator were discussed and included in the summary (full notes
attached and snippet) below:
 

 
Below is a snippet of the Quiet Zone Risk Index, although,  my proficiency with the QZ Risk Index calculation is quiet
limited,  any comments / review would be appreciated.
 

 
If additional information is needed, please let me know and I will work at compiling any information requested.
 
Thank you,
 
Jennifer Lange, P.E.
Assistant  County Engineer
     
140 19th St NW Suite A
East Wenatchee WA  98802
Phone: (509) 884-7173
Email:  jlange@co.douglas.wa.us
 
THE OPINIONS EXPRESSED HERE ARE MY OWN AND DO NOT NECESSARILY REPRESENT THOSE OF  DOUGLAS COUNTY.
 
THIS EMAIL CONTAINS PRIVILEGED AND/OR CONFIDENTIAL INFORMATION AND MATERIAL.  IF YOU HAVE ERRONEOUSLY RECEIVED THIS EMAIL,
PLEASE IMMEDIATELY ADVISE THE SENDER AND PERMANENTLY DELETE YOUR COPY FROM YOUR EMAIL SYSTEM.  YOU ARE NOT AUTHORIZED
TO USE OR DISSEMINATE THIS INFORMATION OR MATERIAL IN ANY MANNER.  UNLESS SPECIFICALLY EXPRESSED.

This email may be subject to disclosure as a public record under the Public Records Act, RCW Chapter 42.56
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J. Lange (DC) conveyed that she has been able to run the improvement through the Quiet Zone
Calculator, but was having some difficulty in running the *pre-existing” condition. J. Stewart
(FRA) noted that since the improvements were in place, that inclusion of the pre-existing Quiet
Zone Calculations seemed unwarranted
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DATE: July 1, 2021 
  
RE: Spanish Castle At Grade Crossing DOT #065809D, MP 1631.11 
 Quiet Zone Diagnostic Meeting Summary 


 
July 1, 2021, 8:00 am, On-site Quiet Zone Diagnostic Meeting 
 
Attendees:  


• Jeffrey Stewart – FRA 


• Stephen Semenick – BNSF 


• Mike Turcott – UTC 


• Richard Campos – UTC 


• Alan Bird – Columbia River Investors 


• Dave Alan – SCJ Alliance 


• Jennifer Lange – Douglas County (DC) 


 
The meeting began with a BNSF Safety Briefing by S. Semenick (BNSF).  
 
Jennifer provided a brief overview of the constructed at grade safety improvements, including 
gates and flashers, with a median at the road crossing and gates at the pedestrian trail. The 
improvements are mitigation measures required during approval of the Spanish Castle Master 
Planned Resort (MPR).  Spanish Castle Road is a two lane, no outlet, rural local access road that 
serves the Grant County Apricot Orchard Boat Launch and will support portions of the MPR below 
the crossing.  The MPR includes development of 1,200 homes, a 100-room hotel and additional 
mixed-use commercial and recreational development.  
 
Traffic counts were updated as of 6/28/2021.  The current Average Daily Traffic (ADT) is 38 
vehicles.  Upon completion of the MPR, it is expected that the ADT will increase to 693. 
 
J. Stewart (FRA) noted that he has measured the length of the concrete curbed median and 
confirmed that the measured lengths meet the requirements for a Quiet Zone designation.  
 
S. Semenick (BNSF) noted that there are breaks in the curb for BNSF to continue to access for 
routine maintenance and operation.  
 
J. Lange (DC) noted that official notification to UTC that the improvements have been completed 
is pending.   A determination from BNSF is needed regarding installation of fencing and access 
gates as shown on the plans is required.   BNSF field representatives have noted that fencing and 
access gates are NOT desired.  Since the fencing and gates were BNSF required elements of the 
plan, if BNSF no longer wants to have the fence and access gates installed, the Construction and 
Maintenance Agreement needs to be updated such that once the construction is complete it can 
be confirmed that Douglas County has satisfied the construction obligations identified within the 
Agreement.  
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J. Lange (DC) also noted that the Engineer of Record (Dave Allen – SCJ) needs to provide as-
builts, certification and testing prior to County acceptance of the constructed improvements as 
complete.   (The Performance Assurance Agreement, will then transition to an 18-month Warranty 
Assurance Agreement.) 
 
S. Semenick (BNSF) noted that it would be prudent to include a barrier between Vulcan Siding 
Road and the tracks in an effort to encourage people (foot traffic) to utilize the at grade crossing 
rather than unauthorized access to BNSF ROW.   J. Lange (DC) noted that Vulcan Siding Road is 
not part of the MPR, and is utilized for vineyard (agricultural) operations, as such the risk of 
pedestrian activity is low.  
 
J. Stewart (FRA) asked when the NOI (Notice of Intent to Establish a Quiet Zone) would be 
submitted.   J. Lange (DC) noted that a DRAFT NOI has been prepared, it is anticipated the NOI 
will be submitted the week of July 6th.   J. Stewart (FRA) offered to review the DRAFT prior to 
transmittal. The NOI will be submitted to Stephen Semenick (BNSF), Patrick Sullivan (Amtrak) 
and Kathy Hunter (UTC) 
 
J. Lange (DC) conveyed that she has been able to run the improvement through the Quiet Zone 
Calculator, but was having some difficulty in running the “pre-existing” condition.   J. Stewart 
(FRA) noted that since the improvements were in place, that inclusion of the pre-existing Quiet 
Zone Calculations seemed unwarranted.  
 
J. Lange (DC) inquired about update of the U.S. DOT Crossing Inventory Form.   The current 
version of the Inventory Form is dated 9/30/2020.   Train count varies from information recently 
obtained, which noted 27 daily trains while the current on-line crossing inventory notes 16 daily 
trains (8 am / 8 pm). A 2014 version of the inventory noted 22 daily trains.   Confirmation of the 
train count was requested via email; train count is an input for the Quiet Zone Calculator.  
 
J. Stewart (FRA) discussed the NOI process and that the process includes a 60-day comment 
period.    Once the comment period closes and comments are addressed, then a NOE (Notice of 
Establishment) is issued (by Douglas County).  
 


The notification process for the Quiet Zone was discussed and S. Semenick (BNSF) noted that  
BNSF will issue a general order instructing train crews to stop sounding the horn. Train crews will 
sound the horn if they see trespassers on BNSF ROW or if they believe a situation necessitates (work 
near the ROW, vehicles attempting to circumvent the warning devices, etc.). If local residents or County 
officials believe a train is sounding the horn after the QZ has been established and for a reason 
unrelated to the two items mentioned above. Please try to record the lead locomotives number and the 
time of day. If you are able to record the number on the lead locomotive, send it to S. Semenick he will 
coordinate discussion with the train crew.  


 
J. Lange (DC) noted that once the Quiet Zone is established the County will provide traffic revision 
signage and provide notice to the public via the County web page and social media platforms.  







 

From: Turcott, Mike (UTC) <mike.turcott@utc.wa.gov> 
Sent: Tuesday, August 10, 2021 12:37 PM
To: Jennifer Lange (x6542) <jlange@co.douglas.wa.us>
Subject: Spanish Castle Proposed QZ
 
[EXTERNAL MESSAGE]

Hi Jennifer,
 
Douglas County’s notice of intent refers to the Quiet Zone Risk Index calculations. Can you please provide those
calculations (or a screen shot) for the crossing both before and after installation of the SSMs?
 
Mike Turcott
Transportation Planning Specialist
Rail Safety Section
360-664-1119
mike.turcott@utc.wa.gov
www.utc.wa.gov
 

This email states the informal opinion of commission staff, offered as technical assistance, and is not intended as legal
advice. We reserve the right to amend these opinions should circumstances change or additional information be
brought to our attention. Staff's opinions are not binding on the commission.
 

This email may be subject to disclosure as a public record under the Public Records Act, RCW Chapter 42.56
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